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Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held in Lower Moor Parish Rooms on

Thursday, 14th April 2011.
Present:
Cllrs Mr N Butler, Cllr M Hayes, Cllr A Buckley.
In attendance Assistant Clerk: Mrs M English and members of the public
	The meeting opened at 7.33pm 




1. Apologies.- Cllr Cohen 
2. Minutes:  the minutes of the last Parish Meeting approved
3. Annual report from the Chairman 
First, a warm welcome to everyone attending our last Annual Parish Meeting before the new fully elected Parish Council takes its place.  Looking back to four years ago when just three of us, Maurice, Blair and myself, were the only parishioners willing to put themselves forward, I am really pleased to see that we now have a fully elected council of seven members.  This opens up new opportunities to us, and I am looking forward to working with everyone to explore where we can go.

Before I go any further, I’d like to thank the other councillors, Ann, Ed and Maurice, and also our Assistant Clerk, Michelle, who took over from Carolyn late last year, all of whom have worked hard to meet the needs of the parish.  Ed has decided to leave the Council, and the rest of us will miss the benefit of his knowledge and insight.

I think everyone would join me in thanking Jo Bracewell and her helpers for yet another hugely successful bonfire event, something I am sure we would all like to see continue.  Jo has also been working hard, along with Norman and Victoria, from the Chestnut, and many others, to raise funds for the play area.  Despite best efforts, hitting the necessary budget was proving difficult until a very welcome £10,000 grant was received from Severn Waste.  This was on top of another grant of a £1,000 from them towards a new gate for the existing playground.  I would like to send a big thank you to Severn Waste for their generosity.

I would also like to thank Ron Miller, our parish tree warden, for his efforts in keeping the playing field looking at its best, and Nick Winter, our Lengthsman, who continues to make a real difference to the state of our drains and fencing; it is good to see Nick back out working after his illness last year.  Thanks also to Jim Tapp, Ralph Roberts and Keith Jones for their help with the Storm Damage Working Group, although, frustratingly, the progress made last year has stalled due to the landowner’s reluctance to back the proposed scheme.

Again, like last year, we have a new planning application from EVG.  This is for an anaerobic digester and new access off the A44 via a roundabout.  Together with Fladbury Parish Council, we now hold regular liaison meetings with EVG and it was at the last one that we recommended that they hold an open day to enable residents to view and discuss the new application.  EVG listened and were pleased that over 100 residents from Fladbury and Hill and Moor attended.

We have also seen four new gypsy pitches approved in Upper Moor.  Work has begun on the site and there has already been some concern raised about the base being laid across the field, so Wychavon Planning Enforcement have been asked to investigate. 
Looking at our finances, I am pleased to inform you that we have not increased our precept this year, despite further increases in our electricity costs.  This is because, following consultation with a Street light expert, we plan to offset the increase through reducing the cost of running our street lights.  This will be achieved by reducing the bulb wattage, switching many off between midnight and 5:00 am and maybe even losing a few. We have had a major success with Eon Central Networks in getting them to accept responsibility to reconnect the light on the junction of Bridge Street and Maytree Road.  By combining this with work on the light at the end of Church Lane, we have made a saving of over £4,000.  

We have also raised additional finance for the Parish by attracting one of the Peopleton youth football teams to use the playing field.  This has been very successful and they want to return next year.  We have also joined forces with the cricket team to take back the mowing of the field from our contractor, thereby allowing us to cut it every week and still save money.  I hope everyone agrees that the field is looking all the better for it.
4. Report from the County and District Councillors – attached 
5. Reports from Village Organisations – attached
Report from the Village Hall Trustees

Hall usage remained steady over the last year yielding a little less in monies from last year.

Hall is now feeling the benefit of the PV array, the units building nicely with the current good weather.

A new cooker has now been installed together with a new larder fridge.

A grant has enabled new timber framed double glazed windows to be installed with the hopes that this will further reduce our energy usage. New longer curtain poles have been installed to allow more light into the hall. 

Another grant has enabled us to instruct the installation of air to air heat pumps in the hall; this work to commence tomorrow. Soon after this work is completed the hall will be repainted internally.

From its own finances, the hall has now been provided with a stepped access, suitably railed.

Should we be able, we will consider the following in the coming year;

Staged replacement of the present heating panels. This to be done after assessment of the air to air heat pumps actual performance.

Fencing to the north side boundary. We have already spoken to the halls neighbour on this side. The fence is the halls responsibility.

The redevelopment of the toilet areas. Some observations on the present facilities have been made by users. Whilst what is provided was considered acceptable when the hall was extended some modernisation is now desirable but likely to be quite costly. Whilst looking at this project, some attention will be given to developing some storage space so the hall can be a completely free space.

Following one of the coldest winters for some time, the halls front garden has suffered some plant losses. This work will be a priority.

Some discussion on a way to make the south side of the hall more appealing.

Thank you for listening.

6. Open Session 
The meeting closed at 8.30pm.
………………………………………………..(chairman) 

……………………………………………..(date)
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